
3rd Vice President – Community Service – Bulletin – February, 2025 

Happy New Year!  I hope everyone had a safe healthy Holiday season.   

Hopefully everyone knows that "Paws with a Cause" is our official Community Service 

Program.  Each Auxiliary is asked to sponsor one project for "Paws" during the year. If you 

haven't had one yet, there is still plenty of time.  Any projects done by April 30th are eligible for 

this year's report. 

What else goes under Community Service? Any activity that benefits adults or both children and 

adults is considered Community Service.  Assisting community health clinics, cooperate with the 

local Safety Council, Promoting safety programs,( such as bicycle safety, driving safety, school 

patrols),  assisting under privileged families, assisting the blind, fund raising for local and 

national agencies (such as United Fund, Easter Seals, March of Dimes, Hurricane, Flood, 

Tornado or fire relief.) community clean-up campaigns, Special Olympics etc. 

As you can see there are numerous activities that come under Community Service.  There are 

many others.  So don't forget to report what you have done. 

Please remember the flood victims in North Carolina and those suffering from the devastating 

fires in California.  Please pray for them.  Anything you donate to them is also reportable. 

If you have any question or concerns please contact me: Maureen Jackson kdgmo2@gmail.com 

or 586-876-1827. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

DID YOU KNOW? 

It's a New Year! Just a Tip! At your next meeting have someone make a motion that all 

volunteer activities done by the membership during this year are done in the name of 

AMVETS Auxiliary # ___ (your auxiliary number.) Then anything the members do during this 

year is automatically eligible for your reports! 


